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November 9, 2016
To:  CA Single Sign-On (formerly named CA SiteMinder®) and CA Federation (formerly CA SiteMinder® Federation) Customers

From:  The CA Single Sign-On Product Team

[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject: Availability of Oracle Java 1.7 Update 121 for CA Single Sign-On and CA Federation

On behalf of CA Technologies, we appreciate your business and the opportunity to provide you with high-quality, innovative software and services.  As part of our ongoing commitment to customer success, we are pleased to announce the availability of Oracle Java 1.7 Update 121 for CA Single Sign-On and CA SiteMinder Federation

CA Single Sign-On support status on Oracle Java 1.7 
Oracle has communicated its latest support plan on Java SE7 via this link http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/eol-135779.html 
Where it is stated that
Java SE 7 End of Public Updates Notice
After April 2015, Oracle will no longer post updates of Java SE 7 to its public download sites. Existing Java SE 7 downloads already posted as of April 2015 will remain accessible in the Java Archive on Oracle Technology Network. Developers and end-users are encouraged to update to more recent Java SE version that remain available for public download.

Long Term Support
Customers who need continued access to critical bug fixes and security fixes as well as general maintenance for Java SE 7 or older versions can get long term support through Oracle Java SE Support.

In response to this announcement by Oracle, CA has signed a definitive agreement with Oracle so that CA can re-distribute updates / patches of Oracle JDK / JRE 1.7. Update Patches will be made available on a periodic basis, based on Oracle’s normal Java update cycle.   If CA comes across a support issue related to CA Single Sign-On product and needs an Oracle JDK / JRE related fix, it will be supported via this agreement.

Newer updates will be made available on a periodic basis; subject to releases from Oracle. Once all CA SSO components are supported with Oracle JDK 1.8, customers will be notified and JDK 1.7 update-refresh will be discontinued, with an advance notice of 12 months.

If you have any questions regarding the support schedule, please contact CA Support at CA Support Online (https://support.ca.com/), your local CA Account Manager, Customer Success Manager or CA Customer Care online at http://www.ca.com/us/customer-care.aspx where you can submit an online request using the 
Customer Care web form: 
https://support.ca.com/irj/portal/anonymous/customercare.  

You can also call CA Customer Care at +1-800-225-5224 in North America or see http://www.ca.com/phone  for the local number in your country.

Your success is very important to us, and we look forward to continuing our successful partnership with you.
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